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Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 
 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chancellor TBA  

  

Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 
 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C)   

 james.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 
 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 
 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 
 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Ben Baca III (562) 693-7800 
   

District Deputy Steve Bolton DD96 222-6880 
 Sbolton293@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

             

 

 
 

 

 

 

George Turf      Hector Chafino 

Theresa Perez – José E. Perez’ Daughter 

Connie Witt – José Perez’ Sister 
 

  

Vern Schuster (cracked neck) PGK      Carlos Chavez PGK 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (recuperating from kidney surgery) 

Ken Stone (ALS-Lou Gehrig’s disease)      
 

 

Toni Cholewinski – Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Widow 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Tomaka, Jeff Lee,  

Ana, Emily & Tony Kulassia, Irene Hoffenberg, Rosa Fairchild 

Ada Ahmed, Tom & Dodi Gillman - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Charlotte – Robert L. Escobar’s Wife      Decon Steve’s Sister (cancer) 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

 Bret Eitner (cancer) Henry Negrete’s Son-in-Law     Edie – Ron Tremblay’s Wife 

Rose – Charlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      Edie – Ron Tremblay’s Wife 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Melba Gougis, Lumas Gougis, Gregory Taylor, 

Mooneen Taylor, Chryl Pringle, Millie & Silven Laurant, Gary Woods, Myrna Legeaux,  

Herbert Lum, Althea & Herbert Robinson – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Maureen Lewis (cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Loretta – Bernie Romero’s Wife      Leo Fernandez’s Cousin 

Joseph Perez, Carol Ann Teskey, Genie Torres, Art Milward, José Perez’ Family & Friend’s  

  

   



 

        
Brothers: 

 

WOW!  Its summer!  Brothers I hope this letter finds all of you well and your families healthy.  It has 

been another busy month with the main event being the Parish Fiesta.  

 

Once again the Knight manned the Sausage booth and a good time was had by all.  I personally enjoy 

the fiesta because I get to see friends and other Knights.  The fiesta brings out everyone and it make me realize 

that our council is woven in the fabric of our community and parish.  As I walked around the fiesta I noticed 

Knights working throughout the event. We have Knights who manage the electrical systems, man the margarita 

booth, working the PA system, selling raffle tickets and even a Knight who chairs the Fiesta committee.  

Although we miss them at our business meetings, they are still living the mission of our order, Charity.  I am 

grateful that we have such a vast involvement and I am proud to be a Knight. On Behalf of our entire council, I 

would like to thank all who participated. 

  

In the middle of the fiesta, we had three Knight advance in our order to the Third Degree Chorm 

Thienngern, Fredrick Gum and Ralph Martinez.  Congratulations! 

 

We also lost two Knight, Paul Purtel and George Tuff both were very active in the council and have 

left their mark on both our order, community and parish.  Please keep them and their families in your prayers. 

 

Vivat Jesus!  

Peter A. Morales 
 

A Note From Your Bulletin Editor ……….. 

 During this year’s Fiesta and the time spent planning it, we as council 

members spent many hours to make it the success it was. I was responsible for the electrical set-up 

and operations and take down for the event. I want to thank all you brothers that helped me with that 

portion of the Fiesta. A special thanks to Gideon Hawley, Matthew Serb, Ron Serb, Dayna Trudeau, 

Jim Wiedel Family, James & Stephine Millette, James Bowler, Leo Griego, Ralph Rodriguez, 

George Limar, Ken Peterson PGK, Virgil Smith, George Del Hierro and anyone I failed to list but 

helped me out, it takes a team. Thank You. 
 

 A reminder, Roselito De Los Reyes has agreed to accept the position of Chancellor for this 

Columbian Year for our council and we will vote on him for that position at this month’s Business 

Meeting. 
 

William J. Serb PGK 

Bulletin Editor & Fiesta Committee Member 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Our Greatest Freedom 
 

On this Independence Day we need to remember the liberties we are so lucky to enjoy and 

be grateful for the freedom that we have. 
 

 The Declaration of Independence reads “all people are created equal” and that we are 

endowed with certain “unalienable rights.”  The men who wrote the Declaration were very open in 

declaring their belief in God. They knew that the freedoms they were proposing would only work if 

the people continued to acknowledge that God was our Creator. 
 

 Thomas Jefferson once wrote when he saw the sin in our Nation “I tremble for my country 

when I reflect that God is just.” If he would tremble then imagine how he would feel today. People 

are taking their freedom for granted without seeing how blessed we are. We are becoming a nation of 

people who selfishly insist on “our own rights” without concern for others.  We want our own 

personal freedoms and in the process of all this we are leaving God behind. 
 

 In I Peter 2:9 Peter says “as a holy nation you are to proclaim the praises of Him who 

called us out of darkness into His marvelous light. Galatians 5:1 stand fast therefore in the liberty by 

which Christ has made us free. Psalm 33:12 blessed is the nation whose God is the Lord. 
 

 True freedom is not in having our own way but yielding to Gods way I Peter 2:9 you are a 

chosen people, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, His own special people. 
 

 Freedom doesn’t give us the right to do what we please, but to do what pleases God. Our 

greatest freedom is freedom from sin.   
 

NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

William Torrescano     Jim Bowler     Carl Heinz     Virgil Smith     John Oliver     José Perez     George Limar 

Louis Cianciosi     Berny Romero     Henry Negrete     Curt Briskorn     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Lloyd Ferry 

Inan Herrmann     Leonardo Fernandez     George Mergl     Fred Navarro     James King Jr.     Michael Mercer      

Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM     Joe Bogdanovich     Gilbert Montoya     Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr. 

James Darensbourg     William Serb III PGK     Horacio Castor     Kevin Connell     Walter Munoz 

Chorm Thienngern     Roland Tremblay     Rafael Martinez 

 

 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

  

I hope your summer is off to a great start.  The St. Irenaeus Fiesta was a big success, as 

usual, we served many sausages in our booth and had fun doing it. I would like to thank all that 

helped at our booth. 

 

Now it’s on to July. I hope you all have a great fun filled holiday.  In addition to our monthly 

Business Meeting on the 9th Adoration on the 13th until 6:30am of the 14th , H.O.P.E. with Food 

Bagging days on the 18th and the 26th at 8:30am we have a few other events coming up. Also a 

Council Picnic is in the planning stages tentatively scheduled for Saturday the 27th in the church 

patio. We will let you know more about that if it materializes. 

 

The 13th of this month Chapter has scheduled a Council Officer Training Class at Blessed 

Sacrament Parish Hall in Westminster from 9:00am until Noon for any Council Officer.  

 

The big event is the Installation of Officers on Sunday the 20th, after the 8:00am mass in the 

Parish Hall.  This is an annual ceremony that will give us our 2014 – 2015 Columbian Year officers. 

We welcome all wives and family to join us for this ritual. Breakfast will be provided after the 

ceremony. 
 

See you there 

Virgil Smith 

 Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletin’s are also available on-line and frequently it will have picture’s of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I want to take this opportunity to congratulate the officers elected to guide our council into 

the new Columbian year. I know that the gentlemen selected will perform their duties with 

enthusiasm and dedication, and I am looking forward to all of the planned activities in the upcoming 

year.  

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

  

  JULY BIRTHDAYS 
 

Anthony Galvan 7/1 William T. Aguilar 7/2 John E. Brunner 7/2 

Michael W. Morris 7/6 Virgilio P. Garcia 7/11 Mitchell G. Lambdin 7/11 

Mark J. Mooney 7/13 Michael T. Mordaunt 7/14 Kenneth L. Peterson PGK 7/14 

Mario Bica 7/16 Richard J. Tkach 7/16 Dennis J. Montoya 7/21 

Patrick T. Kirby 7/22 Walter Munoz 7/22 Robert L. Escobar 7/25 

Ernest E. Griesser 7/26 Joseph T. Lodding PGK 7/27 Leo J. Griego 7/29 

Anthony L. Burkart 7/31  Joseph M. Choi 7/31

  

   

 

 

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 

2nd OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

4th “INDEPENENCE DAY” 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION (until 6:30am 14th) 

13th COUNCIL OFFICER TRAINING at Blessed Sacrament Parish Hall 

                W. of Beach Blvd. in Westminster 9:00am-Noon 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

20th INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS in Church Hall 9:15am 

24th CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm 

26th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

27th COUNCIL PICNIC/BBQ in Patio Next to Church Hall Noon 
 

 

 

 

6th OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION (until 6:30am 14th) 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17th PANCAKE BREAKFAST 6:00am 

24th PANCAKE BREAKFAST 6:00am 

28th CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31st CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am 

 

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

  
 

                                                        

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

  

 UNWANTEDNESS 

 
One of the favorite mantras of abortion advocates around the country is “Every Child a Wanted 

Child”. It sounds noble enough, until you realize what their solution to unwantedness is. If a child isn’t wanted, 

they argue, then it shouldn’t be born. The problem, of course, is that the child is already conceived, and the 

only way to keep said child from being born is to kill it. How do they justify such violence? Often by arguing 

that it is better for the child to be dead than for the child to be unwanted. 

 

This is a bogus argument. It doesn’t work for the simple fact that no one makes such an argument 

about children after birth. Whoever heard Planned Parenthood or the National Organization for Women 

(NOW) argue that it would be better to kill children waiting for adoption rather than let them suffer through an 

“unwanted” life? If someone’s right to life truly were established or removed based simply on their 

“wantedness”, that would be the deathnell of homeless men and women around the nation.  

 

Something as subjective as “wantedness” can never be the basis for granting someone the right to life, 

and abortion advocates know this. They don’t argue that mothers should be free to kill their “unwanted” 

children after birth because they know these children are living, human beings with full rights of personhood. 

The only reason they argue that mothers should be free to kill their unwanted children before birth is because 

they’re ignoring the scientific reality that these children, too, are living, human beings. The question is 

humanity, not wantedness.  

 

Finally, it must never be forgotten, that the very discussion of “wantedness” in the first place ignores a 

substantial reality. There are no “unwanted” children in the broadest sense. Even if the biological parents want 

nothing to do with their offspring, there are literally, millions of infertile couples waiting to adopt a baby, and 

thousands of them are willing to adopt diseased babies of any race or ethnicity. This oft-cited notion of 

“unwantedness” is misleading and is utterly insufficient to justify even a single abortion. 

 

Sincerely Yours 

Thomas Nagle 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

PUTTING CATHOLIC SOCIAL TEACHINGS INTO PRACTICE 
 

Now that we have seen the 7 Catholic Social Teachings from the U.S. Catholic Bishops, let's 

ask what we as individuals and we as a council are doing.  

 

#1 Life and Dignity of the Human Person touches on pro-life activities. Brother knights pray 

regularly at Planned Parenthood and hand out literature that our council pays for. This literature 

alone has moved some to choose life. These knights are called "sidewalk counselors." Many precious 

lives have been saved over the years. When men, women, or their parents see us praying the rosary 

some are touched and moved to reconsider and chose life. We give them the option of life and the 

spiritual, material, and medical referrals they need without judging. There are many other ways in 

which knights show that every person is precious and work to make every institution enhance life 

and the dignity of the human person. Would you like to help? Please pray for these ministries. Do 

you have other suggestions? Call the officers listed in this Newsletter.  

 

 

Yours in Christ,  

Frank Faecke, Recorder    
 

                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Meeting 

Fred Navarro 

$10.00 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                Now that our council elections are completed and our new Columbian year is upon us, I ask 

that you support the officers of your council. Help us make our programs a success by volunteering 

some of your time. We cannot do all the programs by ourselves, we need your help, that is what 

brotherhood is all about, so make plans on your calendar to help us.  

 

On Sunday, June 22nd, a 3rd Degree was held at St. Pius V in Buena Park and our council 

had three Brothers who took their Degree. Congratulations to Brothers Fredrick Gumm, Rafael 

Martinez, and Chorm Thienngern. Hopefully, for those of you that need to complete your 2nd and 

3rd Degree’s you can complete those two Degrees soon. All you have to do is pay attention to the 

date and place and make it a point to be there. 

 

               The next 1st Degree will be held on Monday, July 21st at Fr. Kass Council Hall in Buena 

Park. I know that we as officers have talked about doing a Degree in our own council in the future. 

There are other councils that put on 2nd Degrees, so I will find out where and when. If you plan on 

taking your 4th Degree, now is the time to start planning and getting your form signed. I will meet 

with the Master of the 4th Degree on the 27th of July for all the details. The Degree will be held at 

the  Marriott in Irvine. This is just about an all day affair. This is a formal affair for you and your 

wife, you will be in a tuxedo and have dinner with your wife after the event. I have the form that you 

will need.  

 

               There are a few things we need to do this year to make our council a success. Opening the 

door of the Knights of Columbus membership to every Catholic man, and reaching out to our 

Catholic community. We have to set realistic goals, maintaining positive attitudes, and overseeing 

membership. One important way to archive success, especially in the area of growth, is to focus on 

recruitment 365 days a year. Too many councils take a break during summer and don't start focusing 

on membership until September. When that happens we lose 20 percent of our work time to achieve 

our goal. We as Brother Knights have a moral obligation to offer every eligible Catholic man the 

opportunity to join the Order and enjoy its benefits, and we need to be everywhere in our Catholic 

Church today. The best method of meeting these goals is to follow the One Member, Per Council, 

Per Month recruitment strategy and strive to earn Star Council status. Have you started recruiting 

yet? 

 

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Council Membership Director and Council Advocate    

 

 

 



 

 
 

Knights of Columbus 
 
             SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

                                             Insurance Questions Contact: 
                                                           Ben Baca III 

                                                         (562) 693-7800 

                               15111 Whittier Blvd. Suite 560 

                                   Whittier, CA 90603-2181 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Clothing 
Jacket’s (Two Types) - $60.00 to $65.00 

Shirts - $15.00 

Caps - $10.00 

[Embroidery Included] 

Contact: George Limar – (562) 860-9794 

 

 “Embroid Me” 

7162 Edinger Ave. 

Huntington Beach, CA 92647-3505 

(714) 375-4090 

Store Contact: Kirtstin 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 
 

 
 

We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 
 

     -      

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 



 

 
  

                                            
 

Program Director Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

  Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 



 

 

 

 



  



  



  


